Minutes for CEPP Retreat

May 12, 2008

Faculty Staff Club, 3-6 pm

In attendance: Deb Hall (Chair), Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Terry Diggory, Susan Kress, Dan Nathan, Kyle Nichols, Pat Oles, Muriel Poston, Rik Scarce, Bob Turner and Claire Solomon (student rep for next year).

The CEPP retreat is traditionally reserved for broad discussion and minutes are not usually taken. However, due to the heavy workload of CEPP this spring, including the UWW recommendation presented by CEPP to the faculty, a part of the CEPP retreat was devoted to business recorded in these minutes. 

The May 8 minutes were approved. Claire Solomon was introduced and welcomed to the committee.

Erika Bastress-Dukehart, chair of ACIS (a standing sub-committee of CEPP), provided CEPP with a copy of her final report and noted that ACIS needs an endorsement from CEPP to approve petitions for domestic study in the pilot program. Petitions will be approved following the same procedure that is used for study abroad. CEPP approved this procedure. She also reported that OCSE (Off-Campus Study and Exchange) has had a difficult time recruiting faculty for site evaluations because of timing. Site evaluations often need to be conducted over breaks. It was noted that ACIS needs a name change in line with OCSE. New members need to be recruited for the committee for next year.  Cori Filson (OCSE director), Leslie Mechem (current ACIS chair) and Erica (CEPP rep) will continue to serve. Traditionally, Management and Business, Art and Foreign Languages have been represented on the committee due to the high numbers of students studying abroad in these disciplines. Dan and Erica will work together to recruit faculty to this committee.

Muriel presented an Articulation Agreement with Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute. Ann Henderson and Michael Ennis-McMillan have both reviewed the agreement. The financial aid components have also been reviewed. CEPP will take it under consideration for presentation to the faculty in the fall. This will provide an opportunity for a larger pool of our students to enter science and engineering. 

The Academic Grievance charge was discussed and approved. Dan will contact the CAS, CAFR and the SGA to populate the committee. One member of CEPP will also serve.

Susan Kress updated CEPP on the progress of the CTL. She shared the CSG (Center Study Group) charge and informed us that the committee has begun its work. This committee will update CEPP. Terry Diggory (chair) and Rik Scarce are the CEPP representatives. The final report is expected in April 2009.

After meeting with the Macalester College Assessment Team in April, it became clear that a more integrated model of assessment might be more effective at Skidmore than the common “top-down” model.  The integrated model would include an Assessment Facilitator (skilled in assessment strategies), a Faculty Coordinator (a 2-year appointment) and an Assessment Steering Committee who would work together with the administration.  Would this committee be a sub-committee of CEPP? The pros and cons were discussed. 

Susan also shared the Charge for the Arthur Zankel Music Center Study Group and discussed the need for this important committee.

CEPP agreed that it will need time to discuss, edit and revise the DOS Restructuring Report before it is released to the faculty. CEPP will take up that work in the fall.

Appreciation was shared for Pat Oles’s long service to CEPP as the Dean of Student Affairs; for Muriel Poston, DOF, who will no longer be serving as a standing member; and for outgoing chair Deb Hall. Dan Nathan will be chair of CEPP next year.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Deb Hall.
